
Meeting Minutes 

COPAMA Board meeting 

November 30, 2022 

6:00 – 7:30 PM 

Earl & Carol Redmond’s Home 

 

Attending: Joe Lippert, Charles Jenkins, Earl Redmond, Bill Otte, Lowell Dowler, Robert 

Everette, Christopher Deem, Gene Sprang.   

 

Scholarship: 

Current scholarship awards expire on December 31, 2022.  Andrew Ormiston and Ryan Fruner’s 

award will be extended as they are currently working on certification testing.  A final check was 

made for Matthew VanOrder. 

CSCC AMT students Abigail Rhodes, Austin Novak, Jackson Wollenburg, Jonathan Sanchez, 

Marcus Zullo and Noah Alloy were awarded $1375.00 to cover testing.  This amount will cover 

the current cost of all A&P certification testing.  These awards expire 12/31/2023, however, Mr. 

Sanchez and Mr. Zullo will not complete powerplant until February 2024.  Therefore, it was 

decided to extend their awards until 6/30/2024. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Earl Redmond reported a treasury balance of $21,692.00 

Board Election: 

Lowell Dowler, Gene Sprang and Christopher Deem agreed to continue on the board. 

Earl Redmond is retiring from the board for health reasons. 

Bill Otte was elected to the board. 

2023 Officers: 

Chuck Jenkins, President 

Christopher Deem, Vice-President 

Lowell Dowler, Treasurer 

Gene Sprang, Secretary 

 

Other Business: 

Robby Everette gave an update on AMT curriculum changes brought about by changes to 14CFR 

part 147.  Columbus State Community College Aviation Maintenance Technology is currently 

working on course revisions and changing from 5 week terms to 8 week terms. 
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A discussion was held regarding reviving the Central Ohio Aviation Golf Outing in 2023.  Bill Otte 

and Joe Lippert will work on finding potential dates that would not conflict with other aviation 

related golf outings.  Final decision to be made in the Spring. 

Chuck Jenkins announced Paul Gillenwater is planning to have COPAMA’s assistance in the Ohio 

Aviation Maintenance Symposium to be held March 20, 2023.  An organizational meeting is 

planned for Monday, December 5, Eastland Career center, 3 PM. 

At the conclusion of the meeting, the group gave Earl Redmond a round of applause for his 

many years of service on the COPAMA board and as treasurer. 

(After the meeting, in a review of records, I find Earl was elected to the board in 2010.  He 

became treasurer in 2012) 

Respectfully Submitted by; 

Gene Sprang, Secretary. 

 


